CYPRESS BASIN TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST MEETING MINUTES 
February 21, 2012
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Vice President Betty Morgan at 6:30: pm at the Transportation Building in Jefferson, Texas. Thirteen members, one advisor and five students were present.
Previous Meeting Minutes:   Minutes from the previous meeting were read, approved and accepted with a motion from Ted and seconded by Linda.
General Items Discussed:  
1. Betty explained the importance of keeping up with volunteer hours as they are done in order to have a timely report at the end of each quarter.  This report is sent to the state office and is very important.  Keeping track of each volunteer opportunity on a calendar is a good way of not forgetting hours.  If any member is having trouble with the reporting tool that Rosanna made and distributed to each member, let her, Betty or Pat know.  

2. Dues are now due and need to be sent to Karen Morris. Her address is in the newsletter.

3. The Michelson Museum of Art in Marshall will be hosting an exhibit on “Nests” March 20, 2012-May 26, 2012.  We are still on standby to participate. 

4. The grant to monitor various invasive species has been completed and turned in by Vanessa. 
5. There is no new information regarding the boardwalk project at Harrison Bayou.

6. The initial training class went very well.  Hosts for the classes are still needed if you would like to volunteer. 

7. Programs for advanced hours by our own members are encouraged.  Let Betty know if you can do a program.

8. Training for the fresh water mussel watch will be in Tyler March 16-17 for any member interested in this project.  These hours will be advanced training.
9. Featherfest will be in April in Galveston.  Anyone interested can contact Rosanna.

10. It is possible that our chapter could host and Amphibian Workshop through Nature Trackers.  The minimum number of participants will be 20.  It was decided that possible dates for the workshop could be March 31 or April 28.  Twelve of our members expressed interest in this workshop.

11. Laura Speight, TPWD will be planting demonstration plots of native grasses on the CLNWR.  There will be volunteer opportunities to help.  Watch your e-mail for details.

12. February 26-March 3 is National Invasive Species Awareness Week.  Vanessa will be helping with this on the CLNWR.

13. Bird banding at Tom’s February 25, 2012.

14. The Transportation Center will now begin charging a fee for using the building.  Discussion was held whether or not to pay the fee or change our location.  A possible new location would be the Kellyville Community Center.  The March meeting will be in Jefferson at the Transportation Center at which time the location will be determined.
15. Due to TPWD cuts in September, the chapter has lost the use of one of the department’s projectors.  Discussion was held regarding the chapter purchasing a projector for our use.  Ted moved that the chapter purchase a projector and Sue seconded the motion. The motion carried.  The projector will cost about $350.

16. Vanessa reported on the opening of the paddle trails at Caddo Lake which will take place April 21-22.  On Saturday there will be a “Caddo Lake Regatta” with registration Saturday morning.  There are seven trails on Caddo Lake and two up river. Registration will be $10 and each participant will receive a T-shirt designed by artist Diane Jones. There will be a launch fee if leaving from one of the commercial fishing camps. Volunteers will receive a free T-shirt.  Lunch will be served at Star Ranch.  TPWD will have the paddle trails information on their web site and Pat will update our website with the information.  This will afford our chapter with many volunteer opportunities.  At the March meeting specific tasks will be assigned.  
17. The Emerald Ash Borer project will begin in March.  The traps will be set, checked in June and August (when they will be removed).  Watch for specific times to volunteer.

18. A background check for each TMN must be done every three years.  The 2009 class is now due.  The cost of the background check is $10. It was discussed that the Chapter pay for these background checks.  Stella moved that the Chapter pay for these checks and Ted seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  

With no other business to discuss Pat motioned for the meeting to adjourn. Ted seconded the motion. The next scheduled meeting is Tuesday, March 21, 2012 at 6:30pm at the Transportation Building in Jefferson.  All members are encouraged to attend.
Respectful submitted

Sue Simmons, Secretary
